## **Andrew Hunt**

From: Hubbard, Alan <alan.hubbard@nationaltrust.org.uk>

**Sent:** 11 June 2016 17:03

To: Local Plan

**Subject:** RE: Community Infrastructure Levy - Preliminary Draft Charging Schedule

## Dear Sir/Madam,

Thank you for notifying National Trust of this consultation. We also note the parallel consultation in respect of the Practice Note relating to on-site affordable homes.

At this stage National Trust has no particular comments that it wishes to put forward, albeit it has noted the schemes in (and excluded from) the draft Section 123 list – including those pertinent to its interests in respect of the Trust's land holding at Formby. We would be pleased to be kept advised of progress with the Council's CIL work and to continue to be notified accordingly.

## Regards,

Alan Hubbard

Alan Hubbard BA(hons) MRTPI Planning Adviser National Trust

Cheshire Hub 18 High Street ALTRINCHAM Cheshire WA14 1PH

**雷**:

⊠: alan.hubbard@nationaltrust.org.uk



From: Local Plan [mailto:Local.Plan@sefton.gov.uk]

**Sent:** 10 June 2016 18:30

To: Local Plan

Subject: Community Infrastructure Levy - Preliminary Draft Charging Schedule

Dear Sir or Madam

Please find attached a letter inviting comments to our Preliminary Draft Charging Schedule for the Community Infrastructure Levy.

We are also consulting on a Practice Note which sets out how we would calculate financial contributions in lieu of on-site affordable homes.

As the letter states we are accepting comments until Friday 15 July 2016

Apologies if you have already received this notification

Kind regards

Ian Loughlin Senior Planner - Local Plan Team Sefton Council Magdalen House Trinity Road Bootle L20 3NJ

## Ian.loughlin@sefton.gov.uk

The Local Plan examination hearings have now closed, and we have received the Inspector's Initial findings. This can be viewed at <a href="http://www.sefton.gov.uk/media/914339/EX102-SeftonLP\_InspectorsInitial-Findings.pdf">http://www.sefton.gov.uk/media/914339/EX102-SeftonLP\_InspectorsInitial-Findings.pdf</a>

This message is intended for named addressees only and may contain confidential, privileged or commercially sensitive information. If you are not a named addressee and this message has come to you in error you must not copy, distribute or take any action on its content. Please return the message to the sender by replying to it immediately and then delete it from your computer and destroy any copies of it. All e-mail communications sent to or from Sefton Metropolitan Borough Council may be subject to recording and / or monitoring in accordance with current legislation. This message does not create or vary any contractual relationship between Sefton Metropolitan Borough Council and you. Internet e-mail is not a 100% secure communication medium and Sefton Metropolitan Borough Council does not accept responsibility for changes made to this message after it was sent. Whilst all reasonable care has been taken to ensure that this message is virus-free, it is the recipient's responsibility to carry out virus checks as appropriate and ensure that the onward transmission, opening or use of this message and any attachments will not adversely affect their systems or data. Sefton Metropolitan Borough Council does not accept any responsibility in this regard.

The National Trust is a registered charity no. 205846. Our registered office is Heelis, Kemble Drive, Swindon, Wiltshire SN2 2NA. The views expressed in this email are personal and may not necessarily reflect those of the National Trust unless explicitly stated otherwise. This email and any files transmitted with it are confidential and intended solely for the use of the individual or entity to whom they are addressed. If you have received this email in error, please notify me immediately. If you are not the intended recipient of this email, you should not copy it for any purpose, or disclose its contents to any other person. Senders and recipients of email should be aware that, under the Data Protection Act 1998, the contents may have to be disclosed. This email has been scanned by the MessageLabs Email Security System. For more information please visit <a href="http://www.messagelabs.com/email">http://www.messagelabs.com/email</a>. However the National Trust cannot accept liability for viruses that may be in this email and we recommend that you check all emails with an appropriate virus scanner.